	
	
	



Meeting of Llangedwyn Community Council
Meeting No. 351
Held Tuesday 18th July 2023
Llangedwyn Village Hall

Present: Jim Maccall (chairperson), Nick Powell, Maureen Wilde and Emma Williams. 

351.1: Apologies: 
Cllr. Aled Davies, Glynn Broadbent, Gareth Williams, Peter Keen
These were accepted by councilors.

351.2: Minutes of Meeting 350 held on Tuesday 20th June 2023.
The minutes were approved by council and signed by Jim Maccall (chairperson)  

351.3: Matters Arising:
a. Parking Dol Emrys – JM has received a reply from Ann Davies in PCC regarding the parking issues.. This does not help the residents.
b. Llangedwyn Community Field – We are waiting for EW to change the land registry. 
c. 20 MPH  – We are unsure if the church corner will be 20 mph.  We had an email requesting more evidence why we want 20MPH around church corner.  No more evidence is needed as we already have chevrons on the corner and we have had 3 incidents in the last 12 months. 
On September 17th Llangedwyn Village and Penybont will be come 20 MPH zones and Pentrefelin will be 30 MPH.  Following the data received from the FOI and data from the traffic monitoring we do not think motorists will follow the new 20 MPH limit as they cannot follow the 30 MPH limit.  The highest speed through Penybont was 83.9 MPH.
DPP police have raised £64000 through speeding fines in Penybont and Llangedwyn.  The data from the FOI is very serious, 50% of motorists are driving over the speed limit.  
JM will write to the police and crime commissioner asking for flashing speed signs. 
PCC need to complete the white lining from Llangedwyn to Llanrhaeadr.
d. Pavement between Llangedwyn Village and Green Inn – This will be discussed at the next meeting.  

 351.4 Correspondence Sent
a) Press release for March sent to Avertizer, County Times and Chronicle.  Letter to PCC highways department. 
b) A reply was sent to Llangedwyn School. 

351.5 Correspondence Received/Business.  
	None
	
351.6 Planning Matters 
None

351.7 Finance
a) Llangedwyn Village Hall £200 cheque 386
b) JM signed accounts and council agreed accounts to be sent to Audit Wales. 
All invoices were agreed by the councilors and signed by MW and NP

351.8 AOB 
A member of the community asked if we could have a community green waste bin.  PCC have refused as we had one in the village in the past but the bin was abused and the council took it away. 

No meeting to be held in August. 

Next meeting 19th September 2023.
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